
News story: Aggregation of disparate
CCTV feeds – market exploration

On behalf of UK Policing, we are trying to better understand current market
capability in meeting this challenge in order to fully scope and better
design a potential future competition. This will provide us with an
understanding of what potential solutions to aid real time video feed
aggregation already exist as well as emerging novel solutions. This request
for information is not a commitment to subsequently launch a formal DASA
competition.

Background
Providing an effective public safety response is increasingly reliant on
timely access and exploitation of digital information. However, access to
digital information is typically frustrated by the data being held in
proprietary formats within individual corporate operating systems. Access to
CCTV by law enforcement personnel is currently a manual process of physical
retrieval from third parties, if it is assessed as likely the CCTV will
contain material of relevance to policing operations. The data is typically
retrieved in a variety of file types through numerous formats (email, a USB
stick, or burned onto DVD). To support more efficient use of resource, there
is a need to explore novel exploitation of technology to better protect the
public and enhance operational response.

What we want
Acknowledging the applicability of due process such as the Police and
Criminal Evidence Act (PACE) and legislation such as the Regulation of
Investigatory Powers Act and the General Data Protection Regulations (RIPA
and GDPR), we are interested in solutions of any maturity which would allow
police control room operators to deliver some or all of the following
capability:

to pull/request data from a known CCTV system or Video Management
System.
to aggregate the data feed and allow ingestion by a second video
management system.
to access video held in a wide range of existing video standards, namely
but not exclusively: IP multicast, IP Unicast, media in HTTP(S), RTP and
RTSP and ONVIF compliance (RTSP over HTTP).
to access multiple concurrent video streams.

Any solution should also provide a RESTful API for additional integration, to
enable a more open approach to inter-operation.

We are interested in all forms and maturity of potential solutions, ranging
from commercial off the shelf products to collaborations between industry
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leads and academia.

By completing the Capability Submission Form neither DASA nor yourselves are
committing to anything, but your submissions will be used to help DASA focus
the direction of the work and shape the requirements for a possible themed
call in this area in the future.

What we don’t want
We are not interested in solutions which are reliant on the data being pushed
from source. We are not interested in literature reviews, paper-based
studies, non-technical solutions or marginal improvements to existing
capabilities.

This is not a competition and therefore we are not asking for costed
proposals at this stage. This is a market engagement request for information
exercise and we do not commit to subsequently launch a formal DASA
competition.

How to submit a Capability Submission Form
Complete DASA Capability Submission Form – CCTV feeds (ODT, 867KB) (noting
the word limits) and then email it to accelerator@dstl.gov.uk by 5pm on 26
November 2018 with “Aggregation of disparate CCTV feeds” in the subject line.

Please only provide details of one product/capability per form. If you have a
number of potential solutions then please submit multiple forms.

If you have any questions then please email accelerator@dstl.gov.uk with
Integrated CCTV in the subject line.

How we use your information
Information you provide to us in a Capability Submission Form, that is not
already available to us from other sources, will be handled in-confidence. By
submitting a Capability Submission Form you are giving us permission to keep
and use the information for our internal purposes, and to provide the
information onwards, in-confidence, within UK Government. The Defence and
Security Accelerator will not use or disclose the information for any other
purpose, without first requesting permission to do so.

Speech: Penny Mordaunt: “I see a
chamber filled with powerful and
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strong women.”

Welcome to the UK Parliament and the chamber of the House of Commons, in this
centenary year of women’s suffrage.

100 years ago women in the UK were unable to run for office, or vote, or even
be present in the public gallery.

If you look up you will see the ventilation shaft where women would peer
through having gathered in the attic space where they viewed the proceedings
below that affected their lives.

Often they would hear men voicing the widely held concerns that if women were
given the vote it would be the end of everything, the downfall of the family,
society, nation.

But those women knew, even then, that the opposite was true, that without
their rights being secured, and their lives being fulfilled, family, society
and nation could never really thrive.

Those incredible women who fought and suffered and endured to secure that
right and paved the way for others.

They are heroines of our nation, their rallying cry, courage calls to courage
everywhere.

They took their inspiration from the other side of the world, from New
Zealand which had secured votes for women 25 years before.

And the other side of the world supported them as 50,000 British women from
all walks of life marched on London to demand the franchise.

And you, who sit in this chamber today, have come to support the spirit of
their cause.

I see a chamber filled with powerful, strong and courageous women, motivated
by love, of your nation, your children and humanity.

You are heroines too.

Many of you have travelled here from all over the world. And some have had a
much shorter journey today, but all of us have come a long way on our journey
together.

One of the great joys in helping organise this event has been reading your
biographies. Your achievements and your impact:

you are passionate human rights activists,
you have struggled against injustice,
you have fought to protect women from domestic violence,
you have advocated for girls’ education,
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you are working to end FGM,
and you have promoted rights for the most marginalised women – women
with disabilities, women who are lesbian, bi-sexual or transgender and
those living with HIV/aids.

Many of you are the first women to occupy the office you hold.

In this chamber this morning we have Vice Presidents, Ministers and shadow
Ministers, a Speaker and Deputy Speakers, chairs of committees and
commissions covering every possible facet of public policy.

And we have representatives from women’s parliamentary caucuses and national
women’s leagues.

And from the UK parliament the Mother of the House, and the leader of the
Commons and Chair of the Women and Equalities Select Committee.

You are great women for those public achievements, but also for the many
private achievements that only you will know about:

balancing your work with motherhood,
juggling multiple caring responsibilities,
the daily battle to be taken seriously,
sexual harassment, intimidation and abuse,
the restraint and resolve you need when constantly being patronised,
the fight to be heard and to keep going when you are frightened.

You have brought today your ideas, your passion and determination that we
will deliver for women worldwide.

And I’m delighted that one of you has also brought the baby!

And as well as all that you have done, and the u represent, you also
symbolise the many women who are not here today too, those we work alongside
and those we have met on our travels. I want us to think of them for a
moment.

Personally I am thinking about the amazing Sisters I met when visiting the
Vatican – welcome Sister Sally sitting in the gallery today. Women of faith
who place themselves in harm’s way all over the world to protect people.

Women serving in our armed forces, like Zara who I met in Afghanistan, after
she had just won the sword of honour at their national officer training
academy. She told me she wanted to shape her nation’s future for the sake of
her child.

The brave female ministers who I’ve met in my travels who risk the wrath of
their senior colleagues by speaking up about family planning.

The Dalit woman from Nepal who stood for election despite having little
education and no experience of leadership. She is now an elected ward member
and represents her village in the local planning process.



And the brave women on peace councils, threatened, intimidated and stalked,
or their partners murdered.

And then there are those who could never be here, those held captive or
killed.

I am looking at the shield of my late friend and colleague Jo Cox.

And I am thinking of my colleague at DFID, Becky Dykes, who like Jo was
brutally murdered.

These women worked to protect others, especially women and girls. And both
have inspired foundations in their name to carry on their good works, both
were heroines, both did exceptional things.

But we know that the violence they experienced was not exceptional.

If this chamber and you sitting in it were the female population of the
world, and I asked all those who had experienced sexual or physical violence
to stand up everyone sitting on the front three rows would get to their feet.

And if this chamber represented the female populations of some nations on
earth it would only be the back rows that would remain seated.

There is much work to do.

So thank you for being here today, for all you have done on this agenda.

For all you do to enable others to and all you inspire through your example.

For representing your nations but also the billions of women and girls who
want to make the world a better place and reach their full potential.

Thank you for understanding that humanity depends on them doing so.

And as you get to know each other better today, think about all that the few
of us here have been able to do, and think about the possibilities if we are
able to empower every girl, every woman on earth.

Just think what the world could do. And there is much we must do. 25 million
backstreet abortions every year. 200 million girls and women who have
undergone FGM, with 68 million more at risk by 2030. 63 million girls not in
school.

So let us recommit ourselves:

*to inspire and new generation of female social and political leaders, * to
end violence against women and girls, * to grant all women access to family
planning, * to end the barriers to girl’s education, * and to economically
empower women.

We must implement the Convention on the Elimination of all forms of
Discrimination Against Women, we must deliver within 12 years the SDGs
(Sustainable Development Goals), especially goal 5.5 and UN Security Council



resolution 1325.

And let us send a clear message to all those who would slow progress, whether
they are in the global north or global south, that we will not stand for
their nonsense.

I am so conscious as I speak to you that this very institution, the mother of
all parliaments is still a hostile environment for some women who work within
its walls.

I am aware that in parts of the UK not all women have access to reproductive
healthcare where they live. Or marry who they love.

I understand the challenges of tackling historic failings or sensitive
issues.

But tackle them we must.

And in 2018 we should not have to have a fight on our hands to get women’s
rights mentioned in summit documents, especially when that summit is the G7.

Enough.

Unless we enable every woman to reach their full potential, humanity won’t
reach its.

Unless women and girls thrive, our nations won’t.

Peace, prosperity and security depend upon our task. And we should depend on
each other. And meeting each other face-to-face, over these two days, I can
see the interest sparking.

How can we help each other do more? How can we support each other when the
going gets tough? How can we all pile in behind you when you need support?

Let’s make an outcome from today a lasting connection between all of us.
Whether it is a commitment to a giant sisterhood whatsapp group, or a greater
interaction and collaboration around the issues we discuss today…

Because we must succeed.

Because the margin of victory is in this room.

Because courage calls to courage everywhere.

Without women’s rights there are no human rights.

I mentioned earlier the shadows and echoes of the women who went before us
still surround us.

Let us recognise here today that we too will become shadows and dust, but our
legacy must mean that in one hundred years a meeting like this will be
nothing but a memory. Those who went before started a great movement for
equality.



Let us be the generation that finishes the job.

Press release: Change of British High
Commissioner to Malaysia in April 2019

Mr Charles Hay MVO has been appointed British High Commissioner to Malaysia.

Mr Charles Hay MVO has been appointed British High Commissioner to Malaysia
in succession to Ms Vicki Treadell CMG MVO. Mr Hay will take up his
appointment in April 2019.

CURRICULUM VITAE

Full name: Charles Hay

Married to: Pascale Sutherland

Children: Two daughters

2015 to 2018 Seoul, Her Majesty’s Ambassador
2011 to 2014 FCO, Director, Consular Services

2009 to 2011 FCO, Assistant Director, HR Services, Human Resources
Directorate

2006 to 2009 Madrid, Deputy Head of Mission and Counsellor (Political and
Economic Affairs)

2004 to 2006 FCO, Head, G8 Presidency Team

1999 to 2004 Brussels, First Secretary (Economic and Finance), UK Permanent
Representation to the European Union

1998 to 1999 FCO, Press Officer
1996 to 1998 Prague, Second Secretary (Press and Political)
1993 to 1995 FCO, Desk Officer, Security Policy Department

1987 to 1993 British Army, Captain, the Gordon Highlanders. Service
including in Northern Ireland, Berlin, Cyprus, Falklands
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Further information

Follow the Foreign Office on Twitter @foreignoffice and Facebook
Follow the Foreign Office on Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn

News story: Dounreay takes top safety
award

The team responsible for decommissioning the former fast reactor research
site in Caithness lifted the trophy for best safety programme at an event in
London last week. It comes in a year when the organisation has achieved its
lowest total recordable incident rate since records began and just weeks
after marking 12 months since a lost accident.

Dounreay safety film

Dounreay was put forward for the award by Babcock subsidiary Cavendish
Nuclear which, as one of 3 companies forming the Cavendish Dounreay
Partnership parent body organisation, is responsible for decommissioning the
site on behalf of the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority (NDA).

Phil Craig, Dounreay Managing Director, said:

These awards are a way of acknowledging the best of the best within
a group made up of more than 35,000 staff operating across multiple
countries. I am incredibly proud that our team stood alongside and
beat very worthy finalists, not only from the nuclear sector, but
others including aviation, land and marine.

It recognises that the team has not only maintained its focus on
safety and compliance while delivering some of the most complex and
challenging clean-up projects, but also that it is continuously
improving.

Chief Nuclear Officer Steve Beckitt, who collected the award, added:

This success belongs to everyone at Dounreay. We have worked hard
to improve processes but this is really about everyone being
committed to our aspiration that everyone should go home safe every
day.

Alan Cumming, Director of Nuclear Operations at the NDA, said:
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Safety comes first when delivering the decommissioning mission
across the NDA Group. It is good to see the workforce at Dounreay
being recognised for the excellent work they have done in the last
year to keep focused on safety, continuously improve and achieve
estate leading results.

Dounreay’s total recordable incident rate, an internationally recognised
scale for recording safety performance, currently stands at 0.04 – the lowest
since records began in 2009. Steve said:

We are proud of the award but this is a continuous journey and our
aim is zero. Our programme will get even more challenging with
nuclear operations, waste management, construction and demolition
projects all running alongside each other. It is vital that we
remain focused so that we can decommission the site safely and
compliantly, not only to meet our commitments to our customer and
regulators, but because we want to be an organisation where safety
comes first, always.


